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DIARY DATES 

 

JULY 

 

6th School Disco 

7th Last day of Term  

     Early finish at 2pm 

24th First Day Term3 

 

AUGUST 

 

4th  ~  Assembly  9.15am 

7th  ~   Refugee Week Celebration 

11th    Principals Tour 

12th ~  Quiz Night 

 

SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school 

office. Please contact us and we can 

send home an application with your child. 

If you have any queries regarding the 

forms please call or come into the front 

office and we can help you. 

 

PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments 

can be made over the phone to either 

Tracey or Cherie eg OSHC, school fees, 

excursions  

 

OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7-8.30am 

After school care: 3-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 

CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their 

classroom in the morning. If you have a 

current police check and would like to 

help in the canteen, please speak to Jo, 

our canteen manager 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 8.30am - 9am  

 

Have a Great Holiday! 

The staff would like to wish all 

parents/carers and students a 

safe and relaxing holiday and we 

look forward to seeing you all next 

term. 

 

Early Dismissal Tomorrow 

Just a reminder that school 

finishes one hour earlier tomorrow 

at 2pm. 

 

Staffing News 

Congratulations to Richard 

Maynard who has been appointed 

as Deputy Principal for the 

remainder of this year and to 

Sophie Tree who will be the Year 

6/7 Class Teacher in Y6 for Terms 

3 and 4. 

 

Lost Property 

The school lost property box has 

accumulated a large array of 

assorted no-school clothing.  If 

you wish to be reunited with a lost 

item please see Wendy Cove, 

Pastoral Care Worker in  the 

Yellow Unit Planning Room.  Please 

note:  All non-school clothing and 

miscellaneous items not collected 

by the last day of term will be 

donated to the Salvation Army 

Thrift Shop and the Marion Good 

Gear Op-Shop. 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal - Michael Clark, Deputy Principal - Richard Maynard,                                      

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, School Counsellor - Zoe  Wecker 
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NEWSLETTER 

Book Week 

Term 3 in Week 5 (21/8—25/8) we 

will be celebrating book week.  

This years theme is ‘Escape to 

Everywhere’.  We will be having a 

dress up parade so get your 

favourite book character costumes 

ready!  More details to come next 

term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Million Stars Against Violence 

Project 

Over the past few weeks, 

students, staff and volunteers 

have been busy folding stars. 

These stars will be part of a huge 

display at the Commonwealth 

Games next year. Special 

recognition goes to Jeanette from 

OSHC that worked with many 

students after school.  Along with 

the support of many classes, we 

were able to fold 700 stars! 

Fantastic effort everyone.  



 

 

 

 

Refugee Week 

Clovelly Park Primary will be celebrating Refugee 

week in Week 3 of Term 3.  (7th—11th August)  

More information will be sent out early next term..  
 

Planetarium Excursion 

Today G3 and G4 went to the Planetarium. We 

travelled in a bus to Mawson Lakes University. We 

left at 8:50am and arrived approximately at 9:45am. 

When we got to the planetarium, we went up stairs to 

the second floor and sat on the couch. We were 

introduced to Martin. He led us into a room with red 

seats, a projector pointing to the roof, and the roof 

was a screen. 

When Martin turned the projector on, we saw 

Jupiter really clearly. We saw it so big with all its 

colours and features on it. 

Next, we saw Saturn. It had two rings and they were 

a grey-ish colour. Then Martin zoomed out and 

showed us the first stars in the sky for the start of 

the constellation learning. 

Martin turned the projector on and turned the roof 

into the night sky. He showed us which stars were 

Jupiter and Saturn. He made it look realistic. He 

showed us that the sky slowly turns and the 

different constellations in the sky that we could try 

to find at night. He told us the origins behind the 

constellations in different cultures. Some of the 

constellations looked nothing like their origins, but it 

did not matter. Some of the constellations were 

centaur, dolphin, scorpion etc. 

Next, we saw the Milky Way. It went all across the 

screen, and was the guideline for the Emu 

constellation. The Milky Way was many different 

colours like white, blue, purple, and pink. 

Then we watched a movie called “Wildest weather in 

the Solar System”. It was in 3D, so it had many 

special effects. It was very realistic and we learnt a 

lot of cool information. eg. There are raining 

diamonds on Neptune!  

We saw all the planets except for Saturn and 

Uranus; we also saw the weather of two moons: 

Triton and Titan. There was a spacecraft named 

Areas, which had different high-tech devices that 

could go on the planets, and withstand the conditions 

of them. 

I learnt that there were a lot more constellations in 

the sky than I thought, and that there are different 

constellations at different times. I also learnt that 

there are special stars in the sky, and that they have 

names. I learnt about the different weathers on 

different planets. There were many bizarre 

weathers, like sand storms, tornadoes, lightning and 

raining diamonds. 

Finally, we made our way down the stairs and to the 

bus. The bus ride back to school did not seem as long 

as the bus ride to the planetarium, but it was as 

equally as fun. 

Overall, the Planetarium was SPECTACULAR! 

By Sukriti – G4 

 

Buddy Classes 

Y1 and G1 buddies love doing gardening together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Care 

School holidays start next week if you are looking 

for something for the children to do we currently 

have vacancies on all days. The full cost for the day 

is $47.00 less for families receiving Childcare 

benefit. We are open 7am – 6pm Monday – Friday. 

Please speak to one of the friendly staff who will be 

only too happy to help you with the arrangements. 

Also please remember all accounts need to be up to 

date and can be paid either at the office, the service 

or by direct debit (the  bank information is on the 

top right hand corner of the accounts). 

Please feel free to phone 0418 585 142 .  

Jo Battersby 

Director 

Makey Makey 

Y7 have been working with our Makey Makey devices 

this term and presented their projects to classes on 

Wednesday in a demonstration open day.  Students 

came to try out a new technology by using very 

different game controls and instruments.  We played 

guitars, drums and piano with water and fruit.  We 

played Whack a Mole, Flappy Bird and then played 

Run with a three person controller.  Y7 did a great 

job to design and put together their demonstration 

and they also around to answer questions.  It was a 

lot of fun and everyone was amazed at what Science 

and Technology can do. 

 

IELC Drumming 

Students in the Intensive English Language Program 

at Clovelly Park have just completed an eight week 

Drumming therapy program that was aimed at 

benefiting children through body awareness, 

interpersonal skills, mind and body regulation. The 

students learnt new skills and had loads of fun!  

Many thanks to Mehak and Nellie (Counsellors from 

STTARS) for all their hard work and thank you to 

Jess for accommodating our program in the school 

Gym. 

 

 

Music Is Fun 

We had a fantastic time last week finishing off our 

Performing Arts term with the Music is Fun Band at 

our school.  Almost 90 children helped the band in 

lots of different songs and everyone was able to sing 

along as we had learnt the songs in our lessons. 

Living Safely with Pets 

Last Wednesday and Thursday Clovelly had some 

very special visitors. Tink and Snowy visited junior 

primary classes to talk about how to approach a 

unknown dog safely.  The handlers also talked 

about caring for a pet and how it is a huge 

responsibility. 


